
MINUTES FOR THE JULY 15, 2021 MEETING OF THE CATHARINE TOWNSHIP BOARD 

OF SUPERVISORS 

 

 

Catharine Township’s regular monthly meeting began at 7:00 PM at the Catharine Township 

Municipal Building with supervisors Heather Flaig/Secretary, Kenneth Brenneman/Treasurer 

and Ralph Rispoli present. Road master Michael Fay was present.  

 

Visitors:  None 

 

A motion was made by Ken Brenneman to accept the minutes as written for June 17, 2021, 

seconded by Ralph Rispoli. Unanimous. 

 

A motion was made by Ken Brenneman to accept the financial report. Seconded by Ralph 

Rispoli. Unanimous. 

 

The solicitor is looking into some options for action regarding the Barker Sewage issue. No other 

information available at this time.  

 

Etna Furnace Road is in bad shape. Funds available, $20,604.00, would only get approximately 

2200 feet paved. Road Master to look into possible time frames to pave as much as we can at this 

time. 

 

A letter was sent to the Blair County Commissioner’s addressing the two county bridges on Etna 

Furnace Road and asking for the bridges to be inspected for safety. No response at this time from 

them.  

 

Heather Flaig made a motion to adopt Ordinance #76, Weight Limit ordinance. Seconded by Ken 

Brenneman. Unanimous. 

 

Blair County Tax Bureau wanted an updated list of the voting delegates for the township for the 

Blair County Tax Collection Committee. Heather Flaig made a motion to nominate Kalie 

Zabrosky and Melissia Lindemann, from the Williamsburg School District to represent Catharine 

Township. Seconded by Ken Brenneman. Unanimous. 

 

Heather Flaig made a motion to approve of the address change from 732 Hillside Drive to 756 

Canoe Mountain Drive. Seconded by Ken Brenneman. Unanimous. 

 

PSATS Annual Business Meeting will be held October 14, 2021. No one plans on attending at 

this time. 

 

American Rescue Plan (ARP) Funds were deposited into the Township’s account. Half of the 

funds, $35,628.70, were received 7-14-21. The other half will be received in a year. Guidelines 

for spending must follow the ARP Guidelines.  

 

A letter was sent to the owners of the land that complained about for having a lot of campers by 

the road. July 4
th

, the property was looked at and there were only a couple of campers. No issue 

that day.  

 



Roadmaster Report 

1. Discuss paving on Etna Furnace and the costs. 

2. Discussed storm water and drainage projects that need done.  

3. Roads are getting cleaned up after storms to prepare for mowing. 

4. John Deere tractor getting fixed, a few issues needed addressed. 

5. A plow for the grader is for sale for $350.00. The supervisors agreed to purchase as long 

as the frame for the plow is included. 

 

Supervisors Report – Don Hoover wanted to know when the farm show parade was and if the 

permit was gotten for the parade. 

 

Heather Flaig made a motion to pay bills. Seconded by Ken Brenneman.  

 

Heather Flaig made motion to adjourn at 8:00 pm. Seconded by Ken Brenneman. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Heather Flaig, Secretary/Supervisor 


